
Oak Creek 
 

Minutes from Client Meeting 

Present: Bruce Connolly, Fawaz Alotaibi, Hilary Sizemore, Devin Kelley, Client, Four POA Residents 

 Meeting began at 9:20am on September 18, 2013 at the project site 

 The concerns and comments of the POA residents were first addressed and follow below 

o The existing bridge must be protected 

 Stop the erosion of the crossing’s foundation 

o Must have a design ready in case existing bridge is washed out 

o Many of the residents’ are only up for the weekend and therefore are not willing to 

spend much on the new bridge 

o No bedrock at the site 

o The residents are usually stuck five days out of the year 

o Stuck for four days at rare times 

o There are four 48” diameter culverts 

o 110 cubic yards of concrete was added to fill voids caused by erosion and used to 

create/ extend apron/ wing walls/ retaining walls  

o 30 ton limit on bridge 

o Forest service granted easement 50’ wide 

o Residents would like a design that allowed two way traffic 

o Residents would like to have plans for a pedestrian bridge 

o Indicated desire for box culvert design 

 Help with the reduction of blockage due to debris flow 

 Ms. Dzierson has mentioned that water often pools as high as the 89-A elevation 

 The association is willing to put down $85,000 for maintenance for five to eight years 

 The association will pay $250,000 to $300,000 for a new bridge 

o The plans for this bridge will be provided 

 The most important aspect is for the bridge to be safe 

 Devin asked if aesthetics are important 

o It is not important to the client 

 Meeting ended at 10:20am 

 

 Following the end of the meeting, dimensions of the crossing were taken and recorded 


